
HB 1532 – Private School Tuition Reimbursement 
 
Members of the House Education Committee, 
 
My name is Shawna Grubb and I reside in District 35.  I am asking 
that you please render a DO PASS on House Bill 1532, or work to 
make it a stronger bill in favor of school choice before rendering a 
Do Pass vote. 
 
As less than half of North Dakota students are proficient in English 
and math, it’s clear that public schools are failing students and 
taxpayers. The vast majority of credible evidence shows that 
school choice programs improve academic outcomes for not only 
the program participants, but also the students in public schools. 
School choice leads to competition. Competition leads to 
excellence. Excellence leads to success 
 
Thank you for your consideration of this important matter and for 
your service to the state of North Dakota. 
 
Shawna Grubb 

https://insights.nd.gov/Education/State/AccountabilityReportCard
https://federationfstg.wpengine.com/wp-content/uploads/2022/04/School-Choice-Benefits-Research-3.5.21.pdf

